QUITMAN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
GEORGETOWN, GEORGIA
MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 25, 2023
CALLED BOARD MEETING

The Quitman County Board of Education met in a regular session on September 25, 2023, at 5:00 p.m. in the Boardroom of the Administrative Office, 215 Kaigler Road.  Mr. Willie J. Anderson, Chairman, presided.  

PRESENT:  Mr. Willie J. Anderson, Chairman; Mr. Larry Wilborn, Vice Chairman, Mr. Jimmy Eleby, Mrs. Christi Green, Board members; and Mr. Jon-Erik Jones, School Superintendent.  

ABSENT:  Ms. Sherri Hunter

CALL TO ORDER AND OPENING CEREMONY

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Anderson with a moment of silence followed by the Pledge.  

AGENDA APPROVAL

On a motion by Mr. Wilborn and a second by Mr. Eleby the Board voted unanimously (4, 0), to approve the agenda as printed.  The motion passed.

[bookmark: _Hlk26368220]NEW & UNFINISHED BUSINESS
School Data Update:
The school team provided the board with an achievement update form the Spring 2023 Milestone results, as well as an overview of the current supports available to students and teachers.  The school team that presented consisted of Ms. Kimberly Parks, Principal, Mr. Michael Coley, Assistant Principal, Ms. Courtney Murphy, Assistant Principal/Special Education Director, Ms. Dena Brooks, Academic Coach/Gifted Teacher, and Mrs. Deidre Brown, Assessment/PBIS/RTI Coordinator. 

CTAE Grant:
The Superintendent recommended approval of the CTAE Grant in the amount or $23,999 ($4,919-CTAE Perkins V Program Improvement, $451-Professional Learning, $11,410 CTAE-Extended Day, and $7,219.00-CTAE Supervision. On a motion by Mr. Wilborn and a second by Mr. Eleby, the Board voted unanimously (4, 0), to accept the Superintendent’s recommendation.  The motion passed.

Restroom Partitions:
The Superintendent recommended approval to purchase partitions for the Women’s Restroom at Central Office from One Point Partitions in the amount of $3511.00. On a motion by Mr. Wilborn and a second by Mr. Eleby, the Board voted unanimously (4, 0), to accept the Superintendent’s recommendation.  The motion passed.

PERSONNEL (EXECUTIVE SESSION) - Not Needed
[bookmark: _Hlk128984618]The Superintendent recommended approval of Extended Day for the following Teachers, Mr. Frederick Drake, Mr. Hugh Ellington, and Mr. Scott Swantic for Special Education Services. On a motion by Mr. Wilborn and a second by Mr. Eleby, the Board voted unanimously (4, 0), to accept the Superintendent’s recommendation.  The motion passed.


ANNOUNCEMENTS

The next Regular Board meeting will take place on Tuesday, October 3, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. 

ADJOURNMENT 

With there being no other business to discuss, on a motion by Mr. Eleby and a second by Mr. Wilborn, the Board voted unanimously (4, 0), to adjourn.  The motion passed.


_____________________________		______________________________
Chairman					Secretary  
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